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8th March 2016
Dear Parent/s, Guardian/s,

Closures:

I wish to remind you that the school will be closed for St. Patrick’s Day and the Easter Holidays on Wednesday 16th March at 11.45am for Junior and Senior Infants and at 12.30pm for all other classes. Buses have been informed.

The school will reopen on Monday 4th April. 
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Proclamation Day:

Tuesday, 15th March is Proclamation Day. On this day the pupils and staff will celebrate the 100-year anniversary of the 1916 Rising. The tricolour will be raised at the front of the school and a 1916 themed assembly will be held in the school hall. As part of our preparation for this day all pupils have being learning our national anthem (“Amhrán na bhFiann”) and some old traditional songs. Workshops with “Manny Man” have taken place in 5th and 6th classes and we are grateful to Donegal Museum staff who facilitated very interesting lessons with our 6th classes. Art work has been prepared based on a 1916 theme. We look forward to celebrating this important milestone in the history of our country.

Proclamation Day takes place during Seachtain na Gaeilge: which will run from the 7th to 16th March. Beidh na páistí ag glacadh páirt i Seachtain na Gaeilge. Beidh Lá Ghaelach againn sa halla. Beidh gach rang ag feidhmiú as gaeilge do na ranganna eile. Má tá an Ghaeilge agat, úsáid í. Check www.snag.ie for further information about Seachtain na Gaeilge.
Assembly on the yard before school:

In the interest of Health and Safety it is no longer possible to allow pupils to run on the school yard before the bell rings at 9.20am. The front yard is too busy before school commences to allow for any running. A high number of minor accidents were occurring at this time. Children can of course continue to run during break times.
Hurling and Camogie:

We are delighted to have Martin McGrath, a hurling coach provided by Donegal GAA county board, to train our hurling and camogie teams every Thursday. This is a great opportunity for our team members to practise their skills and it will help with their preparation in seeking to win the Letterkenny Cup again this year.
Letterkenny and District Gaelic Football League:

The semi-finals of this league will take place on 14th March in Glenswilly. The boys’ team will be playing Scoil Cholmcille in the first semi-final and the girls’ team will be playing Woodland N.S. Both teams are training hard and are very hopeful of progressing to the final.

School Book Fair:
Close to 200 books have been added to our school library as a result of the School Book Fair held in the first term. Thank you to all who supported this event. World Book Day was celebrated on 3rd March. As part of our celebrations each class held a DEAR time. DEAR stands for Drop Everything And Read. This can also be tried at home. Just pick a time, turn off all computers, radios and televisions and everyone in the house reads a book, magazine or newspaper! 
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Confirmation:

Well done and congratulations to the pupils who received the Sacrament of Confirmation from Bishop Boyce on 25th February. The girls and boys were a credit to their parish, school and families. Most importantly they were a credit to themselves and each and every one of them deserves great praise for taking part fully in preparing for and receiving the Sacrament.

Choir:
Thank you to all members of the choir who sang so beautifully during the Confirmation ceremony. Their participation added greatly to this special occasion. A word of thanks to their parents/guardians who transported them to and from the Cathedral.
Confession:

Pupils from 3rd, 4th and 5th classes travelled to St Eunan’s Cathedral on 3rd March for Confession. Fr Eamonn McLaughlin organised this as part of our preparation for Easter.
6th class visits to Errigal College:

6th class pupils are visiting Errigal College every Tuesday for “taster lessons” in woodwork, metalwork and home economics. These lessons will help our students with their subject choices for their transition to 2nd level. In the 3rd term we will be organising French language lessons for our 6th class pupils.
3rd/4th class soccer:

On 22nd February our school took part in the Finn Harps soccer blitz in Ballyare. We entered a boys’ and girls’ team. The players were drawn from our 3rd and 4th classes. Six different schools took part in the competition. Our girls’ team played in the final of the shield against Educate Together School. We won the game 2-0. Our boys’ team also played in the final against Educate Together School and won on a score line of 6-0. Well done to all involved.

Debates:
Congratulations to our debating team who had a great victory over Kilmacrennan school in their most recent debate. Our team successfully argued that children and adults benefit from “Computer Games”.
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Ag Sugradh le Chéile:
Parents and pupils enjoyed play based workshops with staff from the HSE and school staff on 9th and 10th February. These workshops were all about being active with our children and promoting a healthy lifestyle. Everyone had great fun and celebrated with some fruit at the end of the workshop!

Slogadh:
Well done to our 5th classes who participated in Slogadh recently in An Grianán theatre. They won 2 awards for their great performances. Comhgairdeas libh go léir.
	Parents’ Association:
25 card drive: Our big 25 card drive will be held in the school hall on Friday, 1st April. Please spread the word and let anyone who may be interested know about this event.
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Bag to school: Thank you to everyone who recycled their old clothes through this scheme.
Voluntary contribution: The contribution of €25 can be forwarded to the school at any time. Thank you to all who have forwarded the contribution. It is much appreciated.
Holy Communion: Volunteers are required to help serve tea/coffee in Conwal Hall after the Communion ceremony on 23rd April. If you are available to help out, please contact any member of the community.
Parents’ Association Committee.
         


We wish all the children and their families a very Happy St Patrick’ Day and a very Happy and Holy Easter.  
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Yours sincerely,

____________________________
Mr Luke Kilcoyne. Principal Teacher.









